Administrative Board Meeting Minutes for 

October 14, 2015

Present: Jeff Freel – Chair; Bonnie Altes – Treasurer; Jason Ferguson – Trustees, Mary Ferguson – Member at Large; Mike Ferguson – Member at Large; Judy Fiene – United Methodist Women; Jennifer Fischer – Education; Gary Forster – Nominations; Gaylen Heaberlin – Finance; Don Hiatt – Member at Large; Libby Hiatt – Lay Member to Annual Conference; Rita Den Hart – Staff Pastor Parish Relations; Missy Shaver – Worship & Historian; Brandi Jackson – Missions

The meeting was called to order by Jeff Freel, Administration Council Chair, at 7:08. Pastor Gary gave a prayer. The minutes from the August meeting, after corrections were duly noted, were accepted.

The Treasurer’s Report shows a net income of $1943.92.

Old Business
New Business

Missions – There is a Sock Drive during the month of October. In November there will be a Hat & Mitten Drive. There will be a free will offering during fellowship time on October 25th for the hats and mittens fund. There were 96 items collected for the Food Pantry in September.
Education – Trick or Treat for UNICEF will be Sunday, October 25th at 4:30. We will be doing a Live Nativity with the Family Ministries committee on Saturday, December 12th from 6-8. The Sunday School Christmas Program will be Sunday, December 20th at 6:30 with a birthday party for Jesus to follow.
Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – Light the Night Halloween party will be Sunday, October 25th at 5:30 with Trunk or Treating in the parking lot.  Saturday, November 14th there will be an intergenerational Share Your Skills day. The outdoor nativity silhouettes will be put up November 29th during the Hanging of the Greens. Saturday, December 12th we are coordinating with the Education committee on the Live Nativity.  Looking ahead to next year there will be a game/movie night in February or March. In April there will a celebration for the church’s 140 anniversary. 
Worship – The committee has had two meetings since the last board meeting. September 14th - Glass for the Communion and Advent Tables has been ordered. They are looking for a replacement set of numbers for the attendance board. The Hanging of the Greens will be Saturday, November 29th at 10:00. They are revising the usher guidelines.

October 5th – Jim Roske will make 8 sets of laminated numbers for $1.50/set. The committee is searching for a new choir director as the Athertons will be moving sometime in November.

Memorial – There have been no new memorials made.

Finance – The District’s ‘Special Asking’ is based on membership numbers and will be approximately $2.50 per member. The apportionments are not based on membership numbers.

Financial Secretary – We are $7151.77 ahead of the budget goal to date. Gaylen suggested that the board consider creating a new position called a Purchasing Agent who would place orders for anyone requiring supplies to keep track of orders to make things more streamlined for the treasurer. There was also a recommendation that anyone who places an order should notify the treasurer, by email, to be on the lookout for the invoice. 

Trustees – Three new doors have been installed, two on the north side of the building and one off kitchen. Specified trees have been cut down and ground up. The ground still needs to be evened out. Remodeling work in the basement bathroom off the youth room has been completed. 

Plans for the future include removing the fire escape stairs and replacing them with a ramp for wheel chairs and walkers. The sidewalks need to be replaced. The front walk would cost approximately $5000, the basement walk would be about $3000. Jason said he would look into repairing the holes in the front ramp before winter.

Nominations – It was reported that the Book of Discipline only requires 4 committees. Also, most churches only have 3-5 members on a committee.

Membership – There has been no change in numbers. There was some discussion pertaining to the merits of adjusting the current numbers to reflect attendance. 

Pastor Parish – The committee met September 21st to discuss the hiring of a church secretary to replace Torie. Margaret Forster will be doing the bulletins and newsletter on a month–to-month basis until the position is filled. The secretary position was advertised on the Conference website, the church website and an email to the congregation. Three applications were received. The committee is in the process of setting up interviews with the applicants. 

Pastor Gary has spoken with the youth about being Acolytes and Allison will coordinate a schedule for this. The next meeting will be Sunday, October 18th after church. 

Communications – Prayer requests may be placed in a basket in the narthex. Maggie has resigned as chair of the committee. She will continue to make the recordings for phone call announcements. The committee will work together to cover the duties of the chairperson for the remainder of the year. The committee proposed that the monthly internet expense will be assigned to the church budget line-item for the Education committee. Advent and Lenten activities cards will be mailed accordingly. There was discussion regarding the removal of some names from the mailing list for the newsletter. The board was reminded that there needs to be over 200 names used to get the bulk mailing rate. There will be two more meetings in 2015.

UMW – Meetings will be held the 1st and 3rd Thursdays in September through November. December 3rd men are invited to join for a potluck, program and party. Instead of gift exchange the $10 per person will be used to purchase $10 gift cards to be given to Bidwell Riverside.

Five members attended the annual district meeting in Ankeny on September 11th.  Current awards for missions’ work are posted on the UMW bulletin board.

The 2015 officers will remain the same for 2016. 

Twenty-five In-Gathering kits were put together to be sent overseas. 

UMW Moments will continue to be presented on the 2nd Sunday of the month during the Sunday morning worship service.

Preparation is underway for the Chili and Oyster Stew Supper, which will be held Saturday, November 7th from 4:30-7:00.

A check for five hundred dollars was sent to Bidwell Riverside in answer to a plea for extra help supporting clients this year. 

Next year – the group will serve a supper for Food Pantry Clients. Calendars will be available for the congregation. 
UMYF – They will be asking church members to help sponsor a needy family from the Centennial Elementary neighborhood. The youth will be assisting with gift disbursement for Bidwell Riverside on December 12th. 

Expansion – our church committee met with the District Committee on October 8th. The group toured our facility, asked questions and gave suggestions for moving ahead with expansion plans. It was noted that the congregation desires to maintain a small church atmosphere. One recommendation was that a professional fundraiser is usually more successful than trying to accomplish it in-house. The District Committee gave us approval to go ahead with a Second Vote regarding the building expansion.

Pastor – Gary is attending a course taught by Bill Cotton. There will be a wedding at the church on October 24th. On October 21st a Bible Study will start on Wednesday evenings. He has visited/administered communion to shut in members of the congregation. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:04

Next meeting – Wednesday, December 2nd
               Respectfully submitted – Jennifer Fischer

